
The Grove Homeowners’ Association 

LAKE COUNTY COLLECTION AND 
RECYCLING SERVICES FOR RESIDENTS 

www.thegrovehh.org 

Household garbage, recyclable items and yard waste is all picked up by Progressive Waste Company 

(352-343-3776) on the following days: 

Household Garbage (tan lids): Mondays & Thursdays 

Recyclable Items (green lids): Tuesdays 

Yard Waste: Tuesday, curbside 

The following Recyclable Materials placed in green-lid carts are acceptable: 

• Paper (newspapers, envelopes, magazines, catalogs, junk mail, office paper, paper bags, 
phone books) 

• Cardboard (paperboard boxes such as cereal, corrugated boxes, soda/beer boxes, shoe 
boxes) 

• Containers: Aluminum and tin cans, plastic bottles and containers, glass bottles and 
containers 

The following materials are NOT acceptable: 

• Plastic Bags 

• Batteries 

• Styrofoam 

• Wet/soiled paper and wrapping 

• Used Pizza boxes 

• Coat hangers 

• Paint/solvent 

• Light Bulbs 

• Mirrors 

 

• Plastic Toys 

• Windows 

• Pyrex 

• Disposable plates/cups 

• Paper Towels 

• Facial/Toilet Tissue 

• Milk/Juice Cartons 

• Waxed Cardboard Containers 



Trash carts are to be taken to the curb the morning of pickup or late the evening before. Where there 

are more than 1, they must be placed at least four feet apart; therefore, it is recommended a cart 

should be placed at the end of each corner of the driveway. All curbside collection must be placed 

within three feet of the curb or edge of the roadway with the handle facing your house. 

Yard Waste must be taken to the curb Tuesday morning or late Monday evening and is not to be 

placed into the street. Yard waste must be placed within three feet of the curb or edge of roadway. 

Placing yard waste into the street creates a traffic safety issue. Yard waste is defined as vegetative 

material, such as shrub and tree trimmings, grass clippings, leaves, palm fronds and branches. Yard 

waste cannot be placed in county-issued carts. In addition, limbs and branches must be no longer than 

four feet in length and no greater than six inches in diameter. Leaves may be bagged or placed into a 

container provided by the resident. Filled bags or containers cannot weigh more than 50 lbs. 

Furniture, appliances and other bulk items may be picked up by calling Progressive Waste, 352-343-

3776. Do not place items on the curb without procuring a pick-up date first from Progressive and 

then only the night before the appointment or early that morning. 

In addition to curbside pickup, Household Hazardous Materials may be taken to the Lake County 

Residential Convenience Center, 1200 Jackson Street in Lady Lake. They are open Tuesdays and 

Saturdays, 8:00am—5:00pm. Phone number is 352-753-2399.. 

Curbside residential solid waste pickup will be closed on the following holidays: New Year’s Day, 

Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, Christmas Day. For these federally-

observed holidays, residential collection will occur the following day, and any subsequent collections 

for the rest of the week are also shifted to the day following their normally-scheduled day. 

Lake County Carts are to brought back from the curb as soon as possible after pickup and stored 

within the garage. Outside storage must be behind a board-approved privacy storage wall. 

 

The Grove Board of Directors 

 


